
N e w s l e t t e r  
12 Neither is there salvation in any other: for there is none other name under heaven given among men, 

whereby we must be saved.  
Acts 4:12 

STEWARDS IN IRELAND NUMBER 61	 30 JUNE 2024

I am thrilled to share some exciting news about the ministry in Tralee, Ireland, for 
June! 

This summer has been full of non-stop action, and we are just getting started. This year has 
been a true blessing, as we have not experienced the “interruptions” that last year brought. 
We have intensified our ministry efforts, and June was no exception. 

As you know, we have our missions emphasis month in May, 
where we encourage people to "GO". As soon as May ended, we 
commenced our first family conference. I began the family 
conference by speaking to the men of the church about living a 
disciplined life for Christ at one of our popular Fella-ship 
activities called "All Fired Up". Then, the remarkable Pastor Mike 
Spann from Bible Baptist Church in 

Mississippi continued the family 
conference by addressing the ladies on Sunday morning and the 
children on Sunday evening. We concluded the conference on 
Monday evening with a delightful church picnic in the town park. 

One of the many blessings we see at 
our church is that the men are 
genuinely taking ownership. This 
Father's Day was such a blessing, and 
we were even missing a few fathers in the 
top picture to the right. 

To cap off such a wonderful month of 
ministry, we witnessed people following after the Lord Jesus Christ 

in believers' baptism. One individual 
who had been baptized as a child 
without understanding made the 
commitment as an adult to publicly 
identify with the death, burial, and resurrection of our Lord. 
The other two baptized are brother and sister; the young man 
had accepted Christ earlier in the month. Following the baptism 
service, I had the unexpected privilege of leading one of our 
teenagers to Christ. She wanted to express that the Lord had 

been "really messing with her" during our verse-by-verse study of Romans on Sunday 
mornings. The following Sunday, the man who was baptized joined the church with his 
family, and we concluded the month by sending 7 of our teens to teen camp, Camp VP, which 
we started ten years ago and is now solely run by Mallow Bible Fellowship. Please keep them 
in your prayers this week. 

Lastly, we are at 35% of phase 1 in Project 4:32 to purchase the much-needed land to build 
the first Baptist church in County Kerry. Please continue to talk, pray, and contribute to it. 

The Craic 
We need your prayers 
for a couple of events 

taking place in July and 
August. July is our very 
first Holiday Bible Club 

for the smallies. In 
August is a public 

outreach during the 
Rose of Tralee Festival. 

It’s our desire to see 
people come to know 
the Lord, follow Him in 
Baptism and start One-
on-One Discipleship.

Project 4:32 
Please pray for Project 
4:32 and remember to 
talk about it and give as 

well.

Salvation 
Please pray that we 

are able to lead more 
people to Christ. We 

need your prayers 
that when we share 

the gospel it is 
received.

Three day family conference

A few of the fathers at TBF, 
Father's Day 

Beautiful family joining our church

Three surrender to follow the 
and believers baptism

Pastor Mike Spann and family
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